
Dear editor,

A detailed point-by-point response to the reviewers’ comments in which the main changes to be
performed in the revised version of the manuscript were stated was already uploaded into the system at the
Discussion stage. If these files have to be uploaded again, please let us know.

Best regards,
Alba de la Vara on behalf of the co-authors


